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Spirometry Offer – Advice from the LMC
Hi All - following on from the Black Country Primary Care Collaborative meeting on the 17th Jan, at which the circulating Spirometry Offer from DIHC was discussed, the Dudley LMC has feed back to the ICB Primary Care team, via the BC Primary Care Collaborative group, our concerns as to the sustainability and inadequacy of the funding for Spirometry provision in the community setting proposal ( see attached letter) 
The LMC would recommend replying to the ICB survey that was sent out on the ICB newsletter on the 19th ( as below) but not signing up to the Spirometry offer circulated by DIHC as it is inadequately funded and the Black Country LMCs and the BC  Primary Care Collaborative are working with our ICB Primary Care colleagues to review the service requirements and funding levels.
Once progress is made, we will circulate further advice. 
…………………………………………………………………………………………

Restoration of Spirometry in Primary Care – Expressions of Interest for Delivery, Equipment and ARTP Training
In order to reduce waiting lists for Spirometry post-COVID and provide more choice for patients, the ICB Strategic Commissioning Committee has approved a new financial package to support the delivery of the service in Primary Care.  This includes an uplift to the original tariff, in addition to funding opportunities for ARTP training and the procurement of equipment.  To register your interest, please complete the new survey here. 
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………..
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LMC Spirometry feedback to PP Collaborative - 19/1/23



Dear ICB Primary Care Team,

Following on from discussions at the PC Collaborative on the 17/1/23 the Dudley LMC has considered the proposals that have been circulated to our members re Spirometry services development in the primary and community setting and need to raise two key points. 

Firstly, we feel there needs to be a whole system review of the requirements for Spirometry services, across both Primary and Secondary care so that a sustainable model of service delivery, matched to the needs of our patients, that ensures ease of access and accurate, early diagnosis and effective therapeutic monitoring, is available to our patients.  We would then be in a position to understand the capacity requirements in Primary and Community care and plan our service developments in Dudley accordingly. 

Secondly, for Primary Care to invest in community-based Spirometry services, with adequate levels of workforce and estates facilities to deliver sustainable services of a high quality, a substantial level of resource allocation, on an on – going basis, will need to be provided by the ICB. The current circulating proposal is an understandable short-term attempt to fill a service delivery gap due to the unprecedented demands we are seeing across all areas of the NHS post – Covid. However, to better serve our patients with a quality, accessible service in the future we need to develop a sustainable, adequately resourced delivery model which the LMC can confidently recommend to our members so that they can build into their future delivery plans, both at the PCN level and for individual practices. These current short-term proposals do not address the demand needs of the population in a sustainable way and are inadequately resourced and so cannot be supported by the LMCs to our members. 

All the BC LMCs are very happy to participate in any service delivery development discussions and look forward to working with the ICB to develop a high quality Spirometry service across Primary and Secondary care for the benefit of our patients. 



Dr Tim Horsburgh – Secretary – Dudley LMC






